
Response to Event Organisers - COVID-19 risk 

18 March 2020 

On Sunday 15 March, Cyril Ramaphosa the President of South Africa announced 
measures, with immediate effect, to combat Covid-19 (Coronavirus) and to set up 
emergency, rapid and effective response systems to mitigate the severity of its impact. 

 

The following will be relevant for the events industry where international participants are 
anticipated: 

 

A travel ban has been imposed on foreign nationals from high-risk countries such as Italy, 
Iran, South Korea, Spain, Germany, the United States, the United Kingdom and China as 
from 18 March 2020. 

Visas to visitors from these countries have been cancelled and from 15 March 2020, 
previously granted visas are revoked. 

Any foreign national who has visited high-risk countries in the past 20 days will be denied a 
visa. 

Travellers from medium-risk countries - such as Portugal, Hong Kong and Singapore - will be 
required to undergo high intensity screening. 

All travellers who have entered South Africa from high-risk countries since mid-February will 
be required to present themselves for testing. 

Government will continue to regularly issue travel alerts referring to specific cities, countries 
or regions as the situation evolves based on the risk level. 

The following directive relates directly to gatherings such as events: 

 

Gatherings of more than 100 people will be prohibited.   

Where small gatherings are unavoidable, organisers will need to put in place stringent 
measures of prevention and control. Please refer to the WHO's Mass Gatherings in the 
context of the current COVID-19 outbreak (February 2020) for guidelines and 
recommendations. 

In response, the following actions are also recommended: 

 

Refer your queries to the relevant permit office where relevant and or PCO (for business 
events), which issued your permits, this includes rescheduling events. 

Refer to your public liability policy’s terms and conditions. 

Consider your risks and reputation as an event, 

Consider the relationship management requirements of your event participants in terms of 
short, medium and long terms requirements.  

Communicate timeously to your participants. 

Cancellations are the responsibility of the event organiser/owner. 

All event permits require a medical plan – EMS – this must include mitigation for the 
COVID-19 virus for each event, consult with the event permitting office for any queries 
relating to this amendment. 



Refer to WHO for any health risk information as the experts on COVID-19. 

It is recommended that event organisers advise participants not to attend public events if 
they are feeling ill. 

Refer to the official FAQ developed https://www.westerncape.gov.za/department-of-
health/wcg-health-corona-virus-faq to for general information and guidance, 

If you think you or any event participant might have contracted the virus, you can call the 
NICD helpline (0800 029 999) and you will be advised on possible testing facilities. 

We are facing a situation new to most global countries, however if we act together, and 
act decisively, we can continue to maintain the Western Cape’s events brand 
internationally. 


